
 

Friday 9th September 2022 

 

Important dates for your diary 

Further dates to be confirmed… 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Celebrations 

Class Star of the 
Week 

Writer of the 
Week 

Mathematician of 
the Week 

Reader of the 
Week 

Presenter of 
the Week 

RCM Alex Emily Muhannad Ionie 

1AJ Jaren Jasmine Bhavya Freya Eden 

1HE Nasir Sofia Aidan Nasir Tajay 

2PH Manha Malik Mawaddah Nate Amir 

2CS Kayden Lily-Mai Raymand Mariam J King 

 

Class Star of the Week Writer of the Week Mathematician of 
the Week 

Presenter of the 
Week 

3MK All of 3MK Tawiah Ayaan Sana 

3AB All of 3AB Kieron Othniel Arthur 

4MV Tyler Kymaani Gabriel Kaycee 

4EB Javel Omobolaji Ridwaan Aza 

5BH Conor Annabbel Majid  

5JA Mamo Ariella Maida Jawdan 

6MO Zach Diaz Chloe Leyla 

6JG Zainab Cianna Leah Muhammad 

 

This week’s gem winners are…. Sapphires 

This week’s treasure chest winners are… 2CS and 5BH 
 

 

Attendance 
  

 

 
*Attendance is below expected this week as several children have yet to start school this term. 

 
 
 
 

Class Attendance 

RCM 91.17% 

1AJ 84.53% 

1HE 93.94% 

2PH 90.71% 

2CS 88.55% 

3MK 83.23% 

3AB 82.32% 

4MV 90.38% 

4EB 83.51% 

5BH 98.16% 

5JA 94.39% 

6MO 88.44% 

6JG 98.55% 

Whole school 90.27% 

School target 96% 

 

This week’s attendance winners are 6JG 



Latest News 
 
Welcome back! 
It has been great to welcome back all of the amazing Keyworth children and to welcome for the 
first time our new starters! We look forward to working with our families in providing the best 
possible learning experiences and outcomes for your child/ren.  
 
Morning drop-offs 
We started the week being lenient in terms of parents/carers being onsite at drop-off as we 
understand that the start of term is always a momentous occasion for children and adults alike. 
However, we will be again insisting that parents/carers drop their children off at the gate in the 
morning from now on. This is to ensure a smooth transition to the start of the school day and 
prevents learning time being wasted. Should you wish to speak to your child/ren’s class 
teacher/s, you should do so at the end of the school day or by making an appointment via the 
school office. Parents/carers will still be able to access school from 3:15pm each day. 
 
Faunce Street entrance - closed 
A reminder that children should only be using the Faunce Street school entrance if they are 
attending breakfast club or arrive to school late.  
 
Communication between home and school 
Our main form of informing parents/carers about what is going on in school will be done via 
email. Please ensure that you check your emails regularly and then read any letters/newsletters 
that we send. Additionally, should your contact details change, please inform the school office. 
 
The school office is open between 8:00am and 4:00pm daily, and office staff can be contacted 
via phone, email or in person. 
 
Reporting a child absent 
If your child is going to be absent from school on any given day, you should call the school office 
and provide a reason. If your child is absent on consecutive days, you still need to call the 
school office every day that they are absent. Please note that, if we are unable to contact you, 
this could result in senior leaders having to undertake a home visit for safeguarding reasons. 
 
Year 6 secondary school applications 
Jason will be holding a secondary school application meeting on Monday 19th September at 
9:10am. On the day, please go via the school office so that you can sign-in. Further information 
about the application process for Southwark and Lambeth can be found on the websites below: 
 
Southwark  Lambeth 
 
Playground equipment at hometime 
Children are not allowed to use the fort at 
hometime (pictured). This is due to it only being 
safe for older children and when supervised by 
school staff. Children can use all other playground 
apparatus if supervised by a parent/carer. 
 
Keyworth Friends 
Keyworth Friends are our school PTA. In order for the school to put on additional events and 
activities, we need parents/carers to volunteer their time – this does not have to be a massive 
commitment and is a great way of meeting other parents/carers. It would be amazing if more 
parents/carers joined the group and support making our community school an even better place 
for the children. Please contact Keyworth Friends via email/Classlist for further information. 
 

 

https://www.southwark.gov.uk/schools-and-education/school-admissions
https://beta.lambeth.gov.uk/schools-and-education/school-admissions-and-appeals/secondary-school-admissions/apply-secondary-school-place-2023-24#:~:text=If%20your%20child%20was%20born,on%20Monday%2031%20October%202022.


Keyworth Friends can be found on the following platforms: 
 
- Twitter @KeyworthFriends  
- Facebook  Keyworth Primary School Friends Association  
- Instagram  @KeyworthPrimarySchoolFriends 
- Classlist  Keyworth Primary School Parents 
- You can also email them at KeyworthFriends@gmail.com.  
 

 
Reading at home 
As I have said on numerous occasions, if there is something that parents/carers can do at home 
that will really help their child/ren with their learning, it is to ensure that they read every day. 
Parents/carers will be receiving a reading record book which needs to be signed when your 
child/ren has/have read. In school, the children will receive rewards as shown below. I have 
asked school staff to monitor their class’ home reading and to communicate with parents/carers 
either when reading may not be taking place or not frequently enough. 
 

Number of 

reads 

Prize  Number of 

reads 

Prize 

5 Bronze sticker  55 Bronze sticker 

10 Silver sticker  60 Silver sticker 

15 Gold sticker  65 Gold sticker 

20 Bronze sticker  70 Bronze sticker 

25 Silver sticker  75 Silver sticker 

30 Gold sticker  80 Gold sticker 

35 Bronze sticker  85 Bronze sticker 

40 Silver sticker  90 Silver sticker 

45 Gold sticker  95 Gold sticker 

50 Certificate presented in class  100 Certificate presented in assembly 

 
Home learning 
At Keyworth, the completion of some additional learning at home is encouraged. As said above, 
daily reading is extremely important. Below are some additional home learning 
opportunities/support. Please contact your child/ren’s class teacher/s for further clarification, 
as necessary. 
  
➢ Years 2 to 6 Maths and Spelling Rockets – The children will be given rocket cards containing 

all of the spelling and mental maths objectives for the year. Starting from the bottom of the 
rocket card, the children will be learning weekly spellings and mental maths in school and 
are encouraged to also practise these at home. 
 

➢ Topic homework – The children will be given a topic homework book with some ideas of 
what you can do at home as part of their topic learning. This might be creating some art or 
craft, eating some food from a particular country, visiting a place of interest etc.  

 
➢ Mathletics (year 1 up), Reading Eggs (year 1 up), Purple Mash (year 2 up) and Timestable 

Rockstars (year 2 up). Your child/ren should have received their login details for the above 
online tools or within the next few days. If they have not received their logins or you have 
any queries, then please contact their class teacher/s. 

 
➢ Letter-join - Letter-join is the handwriting scheme that we use in school. We have a parent 

subscription where you can watch online tutorials of how letters and words are formed 
through the scheme, complete pre-set activities and create your own worksheets. In school, 
we often link our handwriting to the spellings and sounds that we are learning. If using a 
tablet device, children can learn to use their fingers to practise forming letters. 

mailto:KeyworthFriends@gmail.com


 
www.letterjoin.co.uk 

 
If using Letter-join on a tablet device, you will need to use the following 
details:  
Username: Keyworth 
Swipe code: a capital ‘L’ shape starting at the top left 
Click on where it says ‘Tablet login’ first. 
 
If using Letter-join on a computer, you will need to use the following details: 
Username: key   
Account password: worth 
Please note: Letter-join recommends that you use Google Chrome, Firefox or Safari for the best 
compatibility. 
 
We do not want to inundate you with home learning expectations so please communicate with 

your child/ren’s class teacher/s to discuss how families can best help. 
 
Google classroom 
We will continue to upload homework and class newsletters to Google classroom. We will be 
reviewing this provision in the coming weeks with a view to relaunching it to improve its 
effectiveness.  
 
Support for families 1 – School Home Support (Abena) 
Keyworth has a School-Home Support practitioner called Abena. Her role is to support families 
with a variety of issues. At the end of this newsletter, you will find further information about 
Abena and the support that she can offer you. 
 
Support for families 2 – Speech and Language 
At the end of this newsletter, you will find posters advertising Speech and Language support in 
Lambeth and Southwark. 
 
Support for families 3 – coding courses 
At the end of this newsletter, there is a poster containing details of FREE coding courses for 
children aged 7 to 18 – places are limited! 
 
Word of the Week 
This week’s Word of the Week is certain. Please discuss its meaning with your child/ren and 
encourage them to share what they have learned with their teachers in school to receive gems. 
Do they know the origin? Can they use the word correctly in a sentence? Can they identify and 
explain the meaning of alternative forms e.g., certainly/certainty? Can they identify any 
synonyms or antonyms? 
 

I would like to wish you a lovely weekend! 
 

Ray Capper 
Head of School 

 
 
 
 

 

http://www.letterjoin.co.uk/


 

 
 



 
 

 



 
 

 
 



 
 

https://www.ignitehubs.org.uk/register  

https://www.ignitehubs.org.uk/register

